From: Rachel S. Goulet

Sent: Monday, September 25, 2017 1:57 PM

To: Pat Flood (Pat.Flood@tn.gov); Melissa J. Ryberg Cc: Rudy Collins; Eric Ward; Alexa Witcher; Lucian Geise

Subject: Camden Update 9-25-2017

Dear Camden Citizens -

Below is a summary of items that have occurred at EWS from Saturday 9/16 through Friday 9/22. My previous update covered the period through Friday 9/15.

Pat.

- Continued to ship Aluminum Processing Waste Cell leachate off-site for disposal
- Industrial Waste Cell leachate was sent off site for disposal
- Treated Industrial Waste Cell leachate to prepare for off-site disposal
- Totes of filter cake from the pretreatment of Industrial Waste Cell leachate were sent off-site for disposal
- Performed routine daily gas system and cover operation and maintenance activities
- Performed daily ammonia monitoring
- The electric supply cord to the stationary ammonia monitor in the wooded area was accidentally damaged
 - The electrical cord was replaced and the unit brought back on-line
 - Unit was off-line for approximately 45 minutes
- Continuing site clean-up and housekeeping activities
- The review of contractor packages for the Aluminum Waste Processing Cell closure is ongoing
- A public meeting was held last Tuesday (September 19th) at the Benton County Courthouse to discuss a number of items including:
 - Activities at EWS since TDEC assumed operations
 - Recent groundwater findings
 - Upcoming cap construction



Patrick J. Flood, P.E. | Director Division of Solid Waste Management William R. SnodgrassTennessee Tower 312 Rosa L. Parks Ave., 14th Floor Nashville, TN 37243 p. 615-532-0792 Pat.Flood@tn.gov

tn.gov/environment

We value your feedback! Please complete TDEC's Customer Service Survey.